
PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 

City and County of San Francisco 

RESOLUTION NO. 18-0186 

WHEREAS, The San Francisco Board of Supervisors established a CCA program 
in 2004 (Ordinance 86-04) and has implemented the program, called CleanPowerSF, 
through the work of the SFPUC in consultation with the San Francisco Local Agency 
Formation Commission (Ordinances 146-07, 147-07, and 232-09); and 

WHEREAS, In order to serve customers, CleanPowerSF must enter a Service 
Agreement with PG&E to obtain meter reading and billing services and provide for PG&E to 
remit customer payments to CleanPowerSF; and 

WHEREAS, A Service Agreement is a contract governing the business relationship 
(including billing and payment terms, default and dispute resolution, limits to liability, 
indemnity, and audits) between a Community Choice Aggregator and the local Investor Owned 
Utility (in this case, PG&E); and 

WHEREAS, The San Francisco Public Utilities Commission (SFPUC) executed a 
Service Agreement with PG&E on May 27, 2010 with a term of two years; and 

WHEREAS, On May 25, 2012, the SFPUC executed an amendment extending the 
agreement until December 31, 2018; and 

WHEREAS, The existing CCA Service Agreement has allowed the City and PG&E, 
pursuant to CPUC-approved tariffs, to conduct the business necessary to provide CCA service 
to San Francisco; and 

WHEREAS, the proposed Service Agreement would continue PG&E's services to the 
CCA program for a term of 10 years, until December 31, 2018 

WHEREAS, There are no costs under this agreement, other than those already required 
by the CCA tariff, estimated by CleanPowerSF to be between $1.5 and 2 million per year; 
therefore, be it 

RESOLVED, that this Commission hereby authorizes the General Manager of the Public 
Utilities Commission to negotiate and execute a Service Agreement with PG&E no later than 
January 1, 2019, and to submit the agreement to the Board of Supervisors for its approval under 
Charter Section 9.118(b). 

I hereby certify that the foregoing resolution was adopted by the Public Utilities 
Commission at its meeting of November 13, 2018. 

Ladok, 
Secretary, Public Utilities Commission 
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